Minutes of the Sparkford Playing Field Committee Annual General Meeting
Wednesday 22nd May 2019
	Present:
	Apologies:

	Marc Beale
Stuart Flood
Royston Piper
Donna Osmond
Steve Miles
Alex Lawes
	Karen Jenkins
Sharon Down
Lisa Davis
Liz Webber



	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	
	

	
	Apologies were noted as above.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes from the last Annual General Meeting
	

	
	
	

	
	Minutes from the last Annual General Meeting held on 24 May 2018 were agreed as an accurate record.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Chairman’s Report
	

	
	
	

	
	MB presented the report as appended to these minutes.  See report for further detail.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	
	

	
	It was noted that there was £8100 in the Playing Fields account as 22 May 2019.  Full accounts are available to view as required.
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Election of Officers
	

	
	
	

	
	· MB to remain as Chairman (SF proposed and RP seconded)
· KJ to remain as Treasurer (MB proposed and SF seconded)
· DO stepped down as Secretary 

MB explained what the Secretary role entails, no members present wished to become Secretary. MB agreed to record and type up the notes from the AGM and following meeting and the role of Secretary to be re-visited at the next Playing Fields Meeting.

It was noted that Liz Webber had recently stepped down from the committee.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Any Other Business
	

	
	
	

	
	There was no other business
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Sparkford Playing Field Committee annual update report
May 2019


2018/19 has been another successful fundraising year. As per previous years we have carried out our annual Duck Race, Fun Day and of course the ever popular Santa Sleigh along with 2 very successful bingo evenings. Once again events are well supported and feedback is excellent from the public.

Funds raised from the various events has enabled us to purchase our own PA system (something we had previously borrowed for each event) and in the last month we’ve secured a replacement second hand mulching mower. Unfortunately the existing mower had seen better days and we were beginning to spend money on it fairly frequently to keep it running.

On the subject of the play area itself we are extremely proud of the upkeep of the grounds through regular mowing, strimming and inspection of equipment. We believe this is reflected in its continued use by the community. Having said that we must admit a degree of failure in delivering new equipment to the plot. As you know from the previous report this was previously held up somewhat by the signing of the lease but with that now in place we have procrastinated to a degree while waiting to see the extent of other community funds that may or may not come to fruition from other developments in the area. We are now keen to go out to equipment providers with the knowledge of the monies currently available to us but also those in the likely pipeline allowing us to put in place a long term plan for the area.

On the subject of the committee we unfortunately lost our treasurer Tony Bourke this year and David Braithwaite stepped down from the committee. We are extremely grateful for their efforts over the years. Kevin Davis also stepped down after many years and his contribution should not go without mention. We have a few new faces but as always we would be happy to hear from anyone who would like to get involved. 

Marc Beale
Chairman

